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RESOLUTION NO. 24-18 

 

A RESOLUTION OF KITSAP TRANSIT BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

AUTHORIZING STAFF TO EXTEND THE MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT WITH 

DOUBLEMAP THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 2024 

 

WHEREAS, at its meeting on September 6, 2022, the Board approved Resolution 

No. 22-53 authorizing staff to extend the annual maintenance agreement with 

DoubleMap for an additional one year and six months; and 

WHEREAS, the Routed department cannot effectively provide real-time 

information to customers without this software; and  

WHEREAS, DoubleMap notified Kitsap Transit that this software would sunset as 

of December 31, 2023; and  

WHEREAS, Staff negotiated a term to extend into 2024 to allow procurement of a 

replacement system; and  

WHEREAS, our current agreement with DoubleMap ends March 21, 2024; and  

WHEREAS, Staff publicly advertised Request for Proposals (RFP) KT 22-590 for 

CAD/AVL System Replacement in October 2022; and  

WHEREAS, the cost analysis and negotiations for the CAD/AVL System 

Replacement vender took longer than expected; and 

WHEREAS, at its regular meeting on April 4, 2023, the Board approved Resolution 

No.  23-23 authorizing staff to award a contract to Clever Devices for the CAD/AVL System 

Replacement; and  

WHEREAS, Staff negotiated an extended term through December 31, 2024, with 

DoubleMap to allow Clever Devices to get the new replacement system online; and  

WHEREAS, Kitsap Transit is the only remaining customer on the DoubleMap 

platform; and  

WHEREAS, DoubleMap has agreed to extend the maintenance agreement if Kitsap 

Transit agrees to assume the subscription cost to maintain the DoubleMap server; and  
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WHEREAS, this is the only viable solution to avoid disruption in service to our 

customers and our Routed Operations; and 

WHEREAS, should our new CAD/AVL Replacement System come online sooner 

than December 31, 2024, Kitsap Transit may cancel the monthly server subscription fees 

with DoubleMap early; and 

WHEREAS, Staff recommends extending the maintenance agreement with 

DoubleMap until December 31, 2024, in the amount of ninety-one thousand seven 

hundred eighteen dollars ($91,718) and paying the server subscription fees in the amount 

of seventy-two thousand dollars ($72,000) to be billed monthly.  

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Board of Commissioners hereby 

authorizes staff to extend the maintenance agreement with DoubleMap through 

December 31, 2024, in the amount of ninety-one thousand seven hundred eighteen 

dollars ($91,718) and paying the server subscription in the amount of seventy-two 

thousand dollars ($72,000) to be billed monthly. 

ADOPTED by the Kitsap Transit Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held 

on the 5th day of March 2024. 

 

 

    

 Greg Wheeler, Chairperson  

ATTEST: 

 

  

Jackie Bidon, Interim Clerk of the Board 
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